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MIDWAY WATER ADVISORY BOARD 
MONDAY May 6, 2024 

MEETING MINUTES 
 

Minutes of the Midway Water Advisory Board meeting held May 6, 2024, at 6:00 

p.m. in the Midway City Office Building, 75 North 100 West, Midway, UT.  

Roll Call 

Irrigation Members: President/Chair Steve Farrell, Hylton Haueter, Mike Lundin. 

Midway City: Mayor/Co-Chair Celeste Johnson, City Councilman Craig Simons, City 

Councilman Jeff Drury, Wes Johnson, City Engineer, Michael Henke, City Planner, 

and Jennifer Sweat, Treasurer/Midway Water Advisory Board Secretary. 

General Consent Calendar 

Midway Irrigation President/Chair Steve Farrell asked for approval of the General 

Consent Calendar which consisted of: 

a. Approval of the Agenda for May 6, 2024 

b. Approve Meeting Minutes for April 1, 2024 

Motion:  City Councilman Craig Simons made a motion to approve the General 

Consent Calendar. Irrigation Member Mike Lundin 2nd the motion.  

Midway Irrigation President/Chair Steve Farrell asked if there were further 

questions regarding this item? There was not. 

Motion was carried unanimously.  

The board decided to switch item # 2 and #3, and would hear item #3 first, and 

then #2 on the agenda. 

Probst Subdivision – 305 W Main Street 

Michael Henke presented the following land use summary for the property:  

• 2.4 acres 

• Zone R-1-9 
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• 3 proposed lots 

• 1 existing dwelling 

• Located in the original 21 lots of the historic Midway plat. 

The board reviewed the property via plat map, google earth, and that the 

property was in the original 21 lots for Midway City, which gives property in those 

locations a culinary credit, and that will be the case for this project. (See 

10.07.010 Water Needs) 

Planner Henke presented the following water requirements:  

• 2.4-acre parcel (104,544 sq. ft.) 

• Impervious area for dwellings, accessory structures, hard surfaces 

• 0.55 acres (24,000 sq. ft.) 

• Irrigated acreage 

• 1.85 acres (80,544 sq. ft.) x 3 = 5.55-acre feet 

• 3 culinary connections for dwellings 

• 2.4-acre feet 

• Credit of 1.5 for existing dwelling and historic irrigation 

• Credit of 1.6 for two historic lots of 0.8 acres 

• Total = 7.95 – 3.1 = 4.85-acre feet  

Midway Irrigation President/Chair Steve Farrell stated that he figured the 

requirement differently, but it was only off by .01 so he felt comfortable going 

with Planner Henke’s calculations.  

The board discussed that there was a spring on the property that had been 

recently adjudicated , and it was 20 acres, and they had been given 60-acre feet, 

and wanted to use that for the water requirement. The board discussed this and 

stated that the applicant would need to make a change application, and take 

4.85-acre feet from that adjudication, and put that into the City’s name. However, 

there could be a haircut on the 60-acre feet, but they will not know that until they 
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go to the state for the change application. However regardless of how the water 

is obtained, 4.85-acre feet would be required for the project, and a motion would 

need to be made for that by the water board. Then once the change application 

has been completed, they would need to go to the City Council for final approval 

as the water board is advisory only.  

Midway Irrigation President/Chair Steve Farrell asked if there were further 

questions or discussion regarding this item? There was not. 

Motion: City Councilman Jeff Drury made a recommendation to City Council for 

approval of the Probst Subdivision be required to turn in 4.85-acre feet of 

water. Midway Irrigation Member Hylton Haueter 2nd the motion.  

Midway Irrigation President/Chair Steve Farrell asked if there were further 

questions regarding this item? There was not. 

Motion was carried unanimously.  

The Homestead Resort – 2024 Master Plan Water Calculations 

Michael Henke, City Planner stated that this board has looked at the Homestead 

on many occasions, and he reviewed the property and the Master Plan for the 

Homestead. This process was started in 2008, and there had been changes made 

throughout the years. It had been reviewed by the water board 6 times 

previously, and a baseline was obtained for the project.  

Since the last time the project was looked at it had been decided there would be a 

Phase one, and Phase two, the information received from Paul Berg, Engineer for 

the project was not broken out in phases, but all together. Paul stated that the 

intent was to record both phases at the same time. It was also discussed that the 

hotel would be rebranded as a Marriott – Autograph, and in doing that there 

were changes that needed to be made for the master plan.  

Planner Henke presented the following information for prior calculations, and the 

new calculations based on the new plans.  
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The board discussed the various visits to the Water Board, and discussed original 

use of water, and audits that had been done on the project. Originally the amount 

of water required was 59.53-acre feet, and now it is at 89.08-acre feet.  

The reason for the increase is because the New Guest Condos went from 49 units 

to 68 units, the conference center had been changed to a Wedding Barn, and 

Resident homes went from 5 homes to 7 homes.  

Planner Henke stated that the following were discussion items he saw for the 

project:  

• Water usage in the Wedding Barn 

• Visitors Center – 5 GPD 

• School with cafeteria and no gym showers – 25 GPD 
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• Water usage needs to broke down in phases. 

• Water dedication required for existing uses. 

The board discussed various issues with the project, and questions they had 

besides the discussion items Planner Henke brought up ( Development Shares, 

Water Leases, what is deeded, what is not, leases perpetuity). The board also 

reviewed the Utah Division of Drinking Water, and unfortunately, they do not 

have a “wedding barn” to use for water requirement.  

The board asked if there was going to be a kitchen in the barn? Yes, but it is a 

catering kitchen, so will that be a full kitchen? Paul was not sure about that.  

Because the calculations had not been broken into phases, and there were also 

additional questions the board wanted answered it was decided to continue the 

item, and have it returned to Water Advisory Board.  

Motion: City Councilman Craig Simons made a recommendation to continue The 

Homestead Resort so that additional information can be gathered by Berg 

Engineering who can go back to the Homestead for the additional information 

the board has discussed, and water requirements by phases if the project is 

being done in phases, and then return to the Water Advisory Board. Midway 

Irrigation Member Hylton Haueter 2nd the motion.  

Midway Irrigation President/Chair Steve Farrell asked if there were further 

questions regarding this item? There was not. 

Motion was carried unanimously.  

New/Old Business 

Midway Irrigation President/Chair Steve Farrell if there were any information 

regarding New/Old Business? There was not.  

City Councilman Jeff Drury moved for adjournment. So moved, and meeting was 

adjourned at 7:00 p.m.  


